Regular Session




              December 20, 2021
The members of Hubbard City Council met in regular session on Monday, December 20, 2021, in council chambers with President Pro Tem Michael Toda presiding. Approximately 9 people were in attendance. 
Roll Call

B. Viele     R. Zambrini     M. Mogg     M. Toda     M. Kerr     J. Crowe     

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to excuse any absent officials. There were no comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the minutes of the December 6, 2021, regular session as presented to council. There were no comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
Mr. Toda- Reports of Standing Committees, Ms. Viele.

Ms. Viele- Can we have communications first?
Mr. Toda- Oh excuse me, Lorrie

COMMUNICATIONS
No communications this evening

Mr. Toda- no communication

Ms. Viele- Okay, thank you

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
Park & Rec-Ms. Viele –The next Park & Rec Board meeting will be January 20th at 6 pm held here in City Council Chambers. I would like to personally thank John Havalo for his 15 years of serving on the park board for his dedication, hard work and friendship. To quote John “the parks are about the kids.”  As always, the public is encouraged to attend and participate in Park & Rec meetings. Thank you.
Mr. Toda-thank you

Finance- Ms. Zambrini- No report tonight, Mr. President, thank you.
Mr. Toda- thank you
Economic Development- Mr. Mogg- Yes sir, I would like to thank everyone who came out for the parade on December 11th. It started out great with a great turnout on a cool evening that quickly developed into a bitter cold evening. The turnout by the public and the participants was amazing. It was awesome to see. Of course, the mayor’s right hand person Deb, she is just instrumental in that. I want to thank the mayor for helping in getting everyone lined up and I want to thank my grandson Landon who was there helping me on instructing everyone on where to go and what to do. Thank you everybody. I hope everybody had a good time. I understand that Shop Small Hubbard had a really nice turnout. I stopped over at the school and there was a really good crowd over there. I hope they did well, and it continues to do well for them. That is all I have.
Planning & Zoning- Mr. Toda- No report for Planning and Zoning
Utilities- Mr. Kerr- Thank you Mr. President. We will be having meetings with the rate studies in January and February.

Mr. Toda- Okay, is that all?
Mr. Kerr- Yes
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REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
Streets & Sidewalks –Mr. Crowe- Yes Mr. President, the leaf pick up program is finally over. It was six weeks long and we thank everyone for their patience. We are one of just a few communities that do pick up your leaves. At the same time, they were doing your leaves cold patch was also …filling the potholes. I would like to thank the street department for a job well done and I thank everyone for their patience. That is all I have.
Mr. Toda-very good
Safety- Mr. Hallapy- Not in attendance
Mr. Toda- Does anyone have a safety report for Mr. Hallapy? No. Okay, we will skip that.

REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES
CEMETERY BOARD- Mr. Mogg- Yes sir, a meeting was held on December 10th. The primary purpose of the meeting was to thank Tom Jacobs for his sixteen years of service to the cemetery. Tom is, as everyone knows, no longer a trustee in the township. He has been instrumental in the operation of the cemetery. I just really want to thank him for his last two years of help and guiding us and instructing us on the operations. Good luck to Tom and we instructed him not to be a stranger. 
Mr. Toda- very good
FIRE DISTRICT- Mr. Kerr- Thank you Mr. President, we are finishing all the pump testing on all the large apparatus. They do that yearly to keep the trucks in line. They are looking at doing a yearly maintenance plan on the heating and air conditioning. That was suggested from Mr. Darko and then the trustees agreed. That way we don’t have to worry about the air/heat going off seasonal. There will be a maintenance program on that. We did a motion to put two paramedics on to the roster. There is an EMT class February 3rd, possibly four or five of the staff there are going to be trained as EMT’s. An EFG Grant was submitted December 18th, which is for some additional radios with Lane partnership and for a new squad. Joey Palumbo from Watertight Roofing is offering…he is going to fix the two gutters that are leaking on the station for free. They were leaking water all over. That is all I have. Thank you.
Mr. Toda-Okay
REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
SAFETY DIRECTOR- Bill Bancroft- Yes Mr. President, just a few things. Some high-profile events as you know or may not be aware of, last Friday the 17th, there was a nationwide kind of a school threat thing going on Tik Tok. It was across the whole country and in Ohio it effected several schools in our area. They had some locally direct threats, so they were closed. Hubbard schools were open, and the police department had two additional units stationed in the school on overtime besides the school resource Officer. The Chief and Oakley were there, and myself but our officers routinely make calls and make rounds in the schools. WKBN did a nice story on the Chief and his take on the whole thing. We do have a relationship with our school system. It is not uncommon for the kids to see officers in the school on a regular basis. So, it is not a big thing when something happens like this, the kids are comfortable, the teachers are comfortable and were pleased with our presence there on Friday. We had no issues or anything like that. The day before on the 16th, the township was hit hard with some high-profile events. They had a homicide in the township. Our police department assisted them. We have been backing their units up on a regular basis because they have been short staff as a result of some of these high-profile events (you know trying to investigate them). Also, a pedestrian was run over by a semi, Tuesday, two days before that at the Love’s Truck Stop. By the Grace of God, I say that we had a few events going on in Hubbard, but it could have been here. You just never know when these things are going to kick off. The water tank was installed and is working, the security gate has been fixed. It is working. 
Regular Session                            Page 3                                 December 20, 2021

REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
They do need to replace some parts and pieces to get it to work better. It is working. The elevator is in the process to be put back in service. The electrical parts have been ordered. The lights have been ordered. The painting need completed underneath for the framework. We just need to restore that to service. This past Sunday was Shop with a Cop, if anybody saw that on Facebook. I think it was a huge success. There was a lot of area kids (local kids) our officers went over to Walmart in Liberty and had a shopping spree furnished by the Fraternal Order of Police and donations by a lot of concerned citizens and caring people for the kids in our community. The city and township officers are there on their own time. A limousine was furnished by Stewart-Kyle Funeral Home and drove the kids there. I think they had a great time, and it was a good public relations event. It warms your heart to see this happen. That is all I have thank you.
Mr. Toda- thank you

SERVICE DIRECTOR
LAW DIRECTOR- Mark Villano- No report this evening Mr. President thank you.
TREASURER- Marsha Ruha- not in attendance
AUDITOR- Michael Villano- Nothing this evening Mr. President thank you.
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the reports of standing committees, special committees, and city officials. There were no questions or comments on the reports. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

MAYOR’S REPORT
Thank you, Mr. President, as a reminder our swearing in will be held on 12-27. That is a week today at 6 pm here in council chambers for those in the city, township and school board that will be getting sworn in. I would like to thank Mr. Toda for his years of service as Fourth Ward Councilman here in the city. I also want to thank the community for the great efforts for the parade and holiday activities throughout the community and also everyone who involved with Shop with a Cop. Lastly, I want to wish everyone a Merry Christmas. In doing so, there is someone here I want to invite forward to thank him for his years of real dedication to our community. Mr. Havalo would you please step forward. I want to read a letter that will be presented to Mr. Havalo. On behalf of the community of Hubbard thank you for serving on the Hubbard Park & Recreation Board. Your fifteen years of service have not gone unnoticed. In attest to your commitment and community dedication I wish to extend MY sincere appreciation for your time spent during your tenure on the board. Your time and aptitudes in grant writing were instrumental for the purchase of new playground equipment. Not to mention, all the little details of basic park maintenance you provided throughout the years. Obviously, full family dedication for your family putting up with all the years and trips to both the parks and park board meetings. There is so much that you have given to the community. I actually appreciate it. Thank you, sir. And that is all thank you
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the mayor’s report. 
Ms. Viele- I wanted to add to the mayor’s report that at this time there is an opening on the Park & Rec Board. Interested persons should submit a letter of consideration to Mayor Kyle’s office. It is a five-year term. Members are appointed by the mayor with the consent of council. Thank you. I want to point out that that is our park board back there next to John. A great group of people. Thank you.

There were no more questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Mr. Toda- At this time, we will have a public hearing on agenda items only. If you wish to come up and speak on anything on the agenda tonight, you will have three minutes to do so. Please come forward and say your name and address and what you have to say. Nobody, okay thank you.
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UNFINISHED OR OLD BUSINESS 
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS
Ms. Viele- Yes, I have one item. I nominate President Bill Williams to be on the Eagle Joint Fire District Board of Directors for a term of two years commencing January 1, 2022, and ending December 31, 2023. Thank you
Ms.-Zambrini-second

There were no questions or comments.

Mayor- Mike, I think you should abstain

Mr. Mogg- Should I abstain? I was wondering about that.
Mayor- You should ask the law director. Even though he is a member?
Mr. Villiano- No, he can vote

Mayor-okay

Mr. Toda- I did say yes

Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON AGENDA ITEMS
Mr. Toda- I got ahead of myself on the agenda items 
NEW BUSINESS & REQUESTS FOR LEGISLATION

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Mr. Mogg to have the law director draw up the necessary legislation authorizing the mayor to enter into a contract with ODNR NatureWorks for a grant to benefit the park & Rec Board and declaring an emergency. There were no questions or comment on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS
Ordinance 18-21 Third Reading

ADOPTING FINAL LINE-ITEM APPROPRIATION AMENDMENTS IN THE 2021 BUDGET

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second Mr. Mogg for Ordinance 18-21 to be passed as read. There were no questions or comments. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Ordinance 19-21 Third Reading

ADOPTING AN OPERATING BUDGET FOR THE CITY OF HUBBARD, OHIO AND ESTABLISHING ANNUAL APPROPRIATIONS IN VARIOUS CITY FUNDS FOR THE 2022 FISCAL YEAR

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second Ms. Viele for Ordinance 19-21 to be passed as read. There were no questions or comments. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Ordinance 20-21 Third Reading

ESTABLISHING A MAXIMUM DOLLAR AMOUNT OF TEN MILLION DOLLARS ($10,000,000.00) FOR SUPER BLANKET PURCHASE ORDERS

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second Ms. Viele for Ordinance 20-21 to be passed as read. There were no questions or comments. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
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ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS
Ordinance 21-21 Third Reading

AMENDING CHAPTER 375 OF THE CITY OF HUBBARD TRAFFIC CODE TO PROHIBIT THE OPERATION OF GOLF CARTS ON ANY PUBLIC STREET, RIGHT OF WAY, OR SIDEWALK WITHIN THE CITY OF HUBBARD

It was moved by Mr. Kerr with a second Mr. Crowe for Ordinance 19-21 to be passed as read. There were no questions or comments. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Ordinance 22-21 Second Reading

AUTHORIZING THE SERVICE DIRECTOR TO ACQUIRE AND ACCEPT AN EASEMENT ON REAL PROPERTY, LOCATED IN THE CITY OF HUBBARD, TRUMBULL COUNTY, OHIO, FOR THE PURPOSE OF INGRESS AND EGRESS AT THE ENTRANCE OF WAUGH PARK

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to suspend the third reading of ordinance 22-21

Mr. Toda- It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to suspend the third reading of ordinance 22-21 and be passed as read.

Clerk- no, passed as read has to be done separate.
Mr. Toda- Oh, it has to be done separate. Okay.
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to suspend the third reading of ordinance 22-21. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote Unanimous. 

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second Ms. Viele for Ordinance 22-21 to be passed as read. There were no questions or comments. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Resolution 11-21 Second Reading

A RESOLUTION BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF HUBBARD, OHIO IN SUPPORT OF RENAMING BRIDGE NUMBER 3047.22 ON STATE ROUTE 304- THE “PURPLE HEART VETERAN’S MEMORIAL BRIDGE.”

It was moved by Mr. Mogg with a second by Mr. Kerr to suspend the third reading of resolution 11-21. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Mr. Mogg with a second by Mr. Kerr that resolution 11-21 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Ordinance 23-21 Second Reading

AUTHORIZING THE BOARD OF CONTROL TO EXECUTE A CONTRACT WITH GUY G. LATESSA INSURANCE AGENCY, INC. AND ARTHUR J. GALLAGHER RISK MANAGEMENT SERVICES, INC. FOR THE PURCHASE OF A COMPLETE PACKAGE OF VARIOUS INSURANCES ON BEHALF OF THE CITY OF HUBBARD, OHIO FOR POLICY YEARS 2022-2024

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to suspend the third reading of ordinance 23-21. There were no questions or comments. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Clerk -24-21 no, I am sorry 23-21
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ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS
Ordinance 24-21 Second Reading

AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO APPLY

Mr. Kerr-they want to pass it

Clerk – Oh, I am sorry

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele that 23-21 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed, Vote unanimous.

Ordinance 24-21 Second Reading

AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO APPLY FOR, ACCEPT, AND ENTER INTO A COOPERATIVE AGREEMENT FOR THE CONSTRUCTION OF THE CHRISTAIN AVENUE WATER TANK REHABILITATION PROJECT BETWEEN THE CITY OF HUBBARD AND THE OHIO WATER DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to suspend the third reading of ordinance 24-21. There were no questions or comments. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele that 23-21 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed, Vote unanimous

Ordinance 25-21 Second Reading

AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR OF THE CITY OF HUBBARD TO ENTER INTO AN AGREEMENT WITH NEIGHBORHOOD DEVELOPMENT SERVICES, INC. FOR THE ADMINISTRATION AND IMPLEMENTATION OF THE CITY OF HUBBARD’S REVOLVING LOAN FUND.

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to suspend the third reading of ordinance 25-21. There were no questions or comments. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele that 25-21 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous

Resolution 12-21 Second Reading

AUTHORIZING THE CITY OF HUBBARD, TRUMBULL COUNTY, OHIO, HEREINAFTER REFERRED TO AS THE LOCAL PUBLIC AGENCY (LPA) TO ENTER INTO AN AGREEMENT WITH THE OHIO DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION FOR THE SIDEWALK REPLACEMENT ON MYRON STREET IN THE CITY OF HUBBARD, OHIO. ODOT PID NO. 101248, TRU SR5/82 13.94/13.88

It was moved by Mr. Kerr with a second by Ms. Viele to suspend the third reading of Resolution 12-21. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous

It was moved by Mr. Kerr with a second by Mr. Mogg that resolution 12-21 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous

Ordinance 26-21 Second Reading 

AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO ENTER INTO A CONTRACT OR CONTRACTS WITH THE AFFECTED PROPERTY OWNERS FOR THE TRU SR 82-13.89 PART 2: PID NO. 101248 PROJECT KNOWN AS THE “MYRON STREET SIDEWALK PROJECT” FOR THE PURPOSES OF RIGHT-OF-WAY ACQUISITION
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ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS
It was moved by Mr. Crowe with a second by Mr. Kerr to suspend the third reading of Ordinance 26-21. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous

It was moved by Mr. Crowe with a second by Mr. Kerr that Ordinance 26-21 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous

Ordinance 27-21 First Reading

AUTHORIZING AND DIRECTING THE BOARD OF CONTROL TO EXECUTE A CONTRACT AND ALL NECESSARY LEASE PURCHASE/DOCUMENTS WITH STATEWIDE MUNICIPAL LEASING FOR THE PURCHASE OF TWO 2021 FORD UTILITY INTERCEPTORS FOR THE POLICE DEPARTMENT AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY

It was moved by Mr. Kerr with a second by Mr. Crowe to suspend the second and third reading of Ordinance 27-21. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous

It was moved by Mr. Kerr with a second by Mr. Mogg that Ordinance 27-21 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous

Resolution 13-21 First Reading

AUTHORIZING THE BOARD OF CONTROL TO APPROVE THE EXTENTION OF THE RENEWABLE CONTRACT BETWEEN TRUMBULL COUNTY, OHIO AND THE CITY OF HUBBARD, OHIO PROVIDING FOR REPRESENTATION OF INDIGENT MISDEMEANANTS IN THE GIRARD MUNICIPAL COURT COMMENCING JANUARY 1, 2022, AND TERMINATING DECEMBER 31, 2022

It was moved by Mr. Kerr with a second by Mr. Crowe to suspend the second and third reading of Resolution 13-21. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous

It was moved by Mr. Kerr with a second by Mr. Crowe that Resolution 13-21 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous

Mr. Villano- Did you pass 27-21 or just suspend the readings?

Mr. Toda- We passed them all

Mr. Villano- inaudible

Mr. Toda – which one was that?
Mr. Villano- 27-21

Mr. Toda- yes, we suspended the second and third and then passed it. Okay, keep us on our toes.
PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS 
Mr.  Toda - is there anyone who wishes to address council on non-agenda items related to city council business. When recognized please step forward to the microphone and state your name and address for the record you will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. Anybody? Come on this is my last day. Somebody get up and say something. Okay, thank you very much. 
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Mr. Toda - At this point, I would like to take a moment to thank everybody that is here and everybody that I have worked with for the past six years. Believe it or not it has been six years almost. It seems like a lifetime. I appreciate all the help you guys have given me and all I have learned. I really hope that all of you can continue the tradition that we have set forth for the past several years of handling our money wisely and spending it wisely and keeping our constituents foremost and foremost in your thoughts okay and with that I will ask for a motion to adjourn. 
ADJOURN 
It was moved by Mr. Mogg with a second by Ms. Viele to adjourn. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion carried. Vote Unanimous. 

__________________________                                __________________________
Lorrie Brown, Council Clerk 


              William Williams, President

